Troop Committee Meeting
January 6, 2019
Meeting convened 7:10 p.m.
Attendance
Paul Hurney, Mike Zuchero, Sarah Paglione, Shamin Koya (Harris' mom), Nancy Mukundan, Mike Matzka, Tendai Musikavanhu, Phil Platcow, and Andrew Hargens.
Tendai Musikavanhu stated that Frederic Mann was unable to attend tonight, but he wants to get involved and has some thoughts for the troop.
Upcoming Events
Training:

Paul Hurney handed out a District flier on upcoming training events, which include in-depth First Aid and CPR training classes.  He reminded parents that they must take the Youth Protection Course – either online or in-person (more in-depth) in order to go on campouts, etc. with Scouts.
Outings:

This weekend’s outing at Camp Sayer in Milton will be a day trip only on Sat., Jan. 12 – no campout.  The theme will be winter survival.  Tendai volunteered to be a parent helper that day.  Paul reminded everyone that there will still be a meeting on Sunday night, but it will be held in the Youth Room upstairs in the Church building, as the main hall will be in use.
The Klondike Derby will be held the first weekend in February at Camp Resolute.  It involves scouting skills, a scavenger hunt, games, etc.  Paul hopes there will be snow on the ground for that, as there is tobogganing, also.  Paul will go out to the cabin at Nobscott to retrieve some things needed for this outing.  There will be no meeting that Sunday, Feb. 3, as it is Super Bowl Sunday.

Meetings:

There will be a meeting on Sunday, Jan. 20, which is in the middle of the 3-day MLK holiday weekend, so attendance is expected to be low.  If the Patriots will be playing that night, expect the meeting time to be moved up to perhaps 5:30 p.m.
There will not be a Court of Honor in February because most Scouts will not ready by then.  Plan to reschedule that for late March, after the private schools' March break.  Mason may have his Eagle Court of Honor that evening.
The next Troop Committee meeting will be Sunday, March 3.

Outreach, Advancement and Merit Badges:

Evan Jenness attended a Cub Scout event before the holidays and took names and e-mail addresses of boys interested in crossing over to Boy Scouts, particularly with our troop.  Evan shared that information with Paul and Nick Hurney, who are reaching out to the Cub Scouts to follow-up.
Mike Matzka said that we're doing well on advancement, and boards of review are being done in time.  Anyone who is on Troop Committee is encouraged to attend a training on Sat., March 9, at which the BSA talks about what they believe a troop committee is; we get brownie points if adults from our troop attend.  This is being held at the merit badge college that day, as they hope parents will stay after they drop off their Scouts.
Mike Matzka explained what "Order of the Arrow" is, as elections are coming up soon.  Any Scout who gets over 50% of the vote is nominated to attend an Order of the Arrow Ordeal weekend.  He also said there are OA workweeks at Philmont Ranch this coming summer.  Andrew Hargens said we could talk to the Scouts about that in an upcoming meeting.  Robert Paglione did an OA workweek in Minnesota - one week of work then one week of adventure.
Andrew Hargens said a number of Scouts have asked him to be their merit badge counselor for the Home Repairs merit badge, so he will organize that effort with a group.  He encouraged the parents in the meeting to think about some things that need doing around the house and to check out the merit badge requirements for inspiration.  Andrew said he’d be talking to the Scouts over the next couple of meetings about what they need for the Cooking merit badge, etc.  It's very important that parents be sure their Scouts are keeping track of camping nights, service projects, etc.; they should write it down in the back of their Scout book.  Tendai asked if any requirements could be met this coming weekend at the Camp Sayer outing.  Paul said there is a Wilderness Survival merit badge, and some of those requirements can be met.  Also, there may be some First Class rank advancement requirements that can be met this weekend.  Mike Matzka said if Joshua thinks he's completed the requirements to advance, please have him schedule a board of review.
Miscellaneous:

Paul handed out scouting medical forms.  Any parent who did not complete this and turn it in at the beginning of the school year, please do so now.

Mike Matzka says that an iPhone or Android phone can download the calendar from our website directly and it will propagate any changes as they happen, also.
Paul asked if there's anything else anyone would like to discuss.  Phil Platcow said Samuel is very involved in the Order of the Arrow and will be attending their brunch, etc. this weekend.
Mystery Trip

The first or second weekend in June, with June 1 and 2 looking best.  Go Friday night and return Sunday.  Can join on Saturday if not able to go up Friday.  Want to camp two nights for those Scouts that need camping nights.
Meeting adjourned 8:00 p.m.
